
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2015 Annual Report  

òNew Beginningsó 

Serving the 33 public libraries in Cayuga, Cortland, Seneca, 

Tioga, and Tompkins Counties since 1958. 



 

 

 

 

Board of Trustees  

President: Gregg Kiehl, At ɀ Large 

Vice President: Amoret Ouimette, Cortland County 

Secretary: Christine Griffin, Tompkins County 

Sue Ahner, Cayuga County 

Mary Jo Mashlykin, Cortland County 

Sally Eller, Seneca County 

Patricia Schaffer, Tioga County 

Georgianna Horvath, Tioga County 

Barbara Melvin, Tompkins County 

Merrilee Witherell, Cayuga County 

  



Administration  
Sarah Glogowski, Executive Director 

Elaine Knapp, Business Manager 
Diana Leigh, Executive Assistant 

 

Consultant Services  
Amanda Schiavulli, Education & Outreach Librarian 

Malia Hall, Collections Associate 
Kristi Downham, HR Administrator & State Programs Coordinator 

 

Cataloging Services  
Deborah Geier, Cataloging Manager 

Lois Maki, Cataloging Associate 
 

Computer Network Services  
Rex Helwig, Manager 
Eric Franks, Specialist 

Jenny Clark, Training Coordinator 
 

Reference & Interlibrary Loan Services  
Linda Beins, Coordinator 

Sam Norton, Circulation Associate 
Ellen Hersey, Shelving Page 
Arlene Krebs, Shelving Page 

Thomas Smith, Driver 
John Leonard, Driver 
Lou Pacelli, Driver 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   

Outstanding Years of Service ! 

For the many years of dedication and service to Finger 

Lakes Library System and its member libraries we 

×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÓÁÙ Ȱ4ÈÁÎË 9ÏÕȱȦ 

Rex Helwig, CNS Manager 

20 Years on October 2nd 

Linda Beins, ILS Coordinator 

10 Years on November 14th 

Tom Smith, Driver 

25 Years on September 4th 

Malia Hall, Collections Associate 

15 Years on March 27th 



Letter From the Director  

I became the Executive Director of the Finger Lakes Library System on July 6th of this year.  The past few months have 
given me the opportunity to get to know the staff at Finger Lakes, get our new building ready for an Open House that we 
held on September 25th, and start to visit the member libraries to meet the library directors, staff, and learn about all of 
the wonderful programming and outreach that is occurring throughout our five counties. 
 
It is apparent to me when I visit your library how vital each library is to their community.  From learning about summer 
reading programs that drew in hundreds of children to seeing robust volunteer programs at many of our libraries, 
people are viewing their public library as an important community center.    While people might not be taking out a 
physical book, they are attending a book group, story time with their children or grandchildren, applying for a job on a 
public computer, downloading a magazine using our new eMagazine service Zinio, or even picking up food from a food 
pantry hub at their library.  We as a system are also working hard to make sure that our delivery service, catalog, 
electronic resources, and outreach services provide our member libraries all that they need so that they can be the best 
library for their community. 
 
While we have seen modest increases in funding from the State, it is important that we continue our advocacy 
endeavors.  Now more than ever we have to effectively and clearly deliver powerful messages that stress why our 
libraries are important parts of our communities.  Over the next few months, FLLS will be working on helping you with 
advocacy messaging and we hope that you will join us in Albany on March 2, 2016 to voice your support for increased 
funding for our system so that all of our libraries in our system will be strengthened. 
 
As we look ahead to the next year, you can expect more training opportunities from our system.  Continuing education is 
crucial for gaining skills needed to assist our patrons in our constantly evolving information age.  We also will be working 
on a new five-year Plan of Service for our system and will be asking you what system services are most important for you 
and your library.  I look forward to working with all of you to create the best library system so that we are able to offer 
new services and opportunities for all of your libraries. 
 
 
 

 
Sarah Glogowski, 

   Executive Director 

  

  



  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Source of Capital Funds:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Amount  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

% 

NYS Construction Grant (2 yr period) $455,048 25.48% 

 

Mort gage through Tompkins Trust Co. 

$690,000 38.63% 

FLLS Fund Balance (3 yr period) $589,820 33.02% 

Senator Nozzolio (2013 & 2014) $35,000 1.96% 

J.M. McDonald Foundation $10,000 0.56% 

NYSERDA Rebates $5,500 0.31% 

Borg Warner Morse Systems Inc. $500 0.03% 

CFCU Community Credit Union  $200 0.01% 

Project Cost Year-to -Date  $1,786,068 100% 

Construction Update  

!Ó ÔÈÅ &ÉÎÇÅÒ ,ÁËÅÓ ,ÉÂÒÁÒÙ 3ÙÓÔÅÍȭÓ ÃÁÐÉÔÁÌ ÃÁÍÐÁÉÇÎ ÃÏÍÅÓ ÔÏ Á ÃÌÏÓÅȟ ×Å ÔÈÏÕÇÈÔ ÔÈÁÔ ÙÏÕ 

might like to know where the funding for the new headquarters came from. Below is a list of 

all the funding sources, amounts given, and the percentage contributed. Thank you to all of 

you who helped to fund this project! 



 

  


